Week of December 26, 1999


Greeting the New Millennium


Willie Chance

I hope that you have had a nice holiday season so far.  This is an exciting time of year.  It is also an interesting time to be alive.  Not everyone gets the opportunity to welcome in a new millennium.  Although the new millennium may not officially start until 2001, here are a few hints to help you finish up the old and usher in the new.

Some of us may want to clean up Christmas before the New Year.  What should we do with the tree?  Here are a few suggestions.

The City of Warner Robins recycles trees, and will give you a seedling tree for every Christmas tree you bring to them.  They plan to receive trees on January 8 from 8:00 a.m. to 

1:00 p.m. on Maple Street near the Wellston Center.

You can also use the tree as winter bird feeder and shelter.  Orange slices, suet, seeds and bread will attract birds.  You can also attach a block to the tree and sink it in your pond as a fish refuge.  Do not do this in ponds that are not yours.

You can also use their aromatic needles as stuffing for sachets.  Or chip the tree up to use as mulch.

Have you let that mistletoe grow in your tree for Christmas decorations?  Now is a good time to prune it out.  Remember that mistletoe feeds off the tree.  Cut the branch completely off 14 to 18 inches to the interior of the tree.  This, of course, will make the trees look ugly if the mistletoe is on the main trunk or is plentiful in the tree.  If it would require cutting too much of the tree to remove it, you may want to leave the mistletoe or completely remove the tree.

I do not recommend this as a cure, but you may show mistletoe’s spread by breaking off all its exterior growth on a regular basis.  It will probably regrow since you cannot remove all the mistletoe inside the tree.  Birds spread mistletoe by eating berries and carrying seeds from tree to tree.  Weak trees are more susceptible.

What about Y2K?  There are as many opinions as there are people.  I suggest a cautious approach.

Do not lose your head.  You may need it.  Do not waste money buying things you will not need in case there is little Y2K problem.  Many businesses and most services are expected to be Y2K ready.  We expect more problems in foreign countries.  Apparently some have made few preparations.

Keep financial records where you can find them.  Have several months of bank loan and financial records nearby.  Ask your finance service provider how they are dealing with Y2K.  What kind of backup records do they keep in case of emergency?  These are wise steps for the end of any year.

It may be nice to have a little extra food and clean water on hand.  Once again, do not buy what you will not eat.

Some plan to have some extra cash on hand.  Remember, cash is easily lost or stolen.  Banking experts say any funds in FDIC-insured accounts should be safe.

Y2K preparedness should be wisely and carefully done.  Many of the practices would not be a bad idea at the end of any year.  The Extension office will be closed for the holidays until January 4, but you can get more information on line at the various websites for the FDIC, Federal Trade Commission, Department of Commerce and the Social Security Administration.  Another organization that has updated me regularly is the Humanitarian Resource Institute.  I have not seen their website myself, but you can check it out at www.humanitarian.net .

